
Hillsboro Energy Commission Approved Minutes

June 23rd, 2022

Meeting opened at 6:06 PM.  Attendance: Brett Cherrington, Chairperson; Adam Charrette, Vice 
Chairperson; Sue Durling.

Excused: Jon Daley

LED Streetlight Project:

Adam reached out to Affinity for an update on when the lighting plan review would be available and 
ready for discussion. Multiple contacts from Affinity responded that they will be ready next week and 
will send out an invite to the Energy Commission and all relevant town department heads for a 
remote meeting to finalize project details.

EV Charging stations:

Brett reached out to DOT and the Central NH Planning commission to get an update on what our next
steps should be and when/what funding will be available. Steph Alexander was given as a potential 
contact for Hillsborough moving forward. The funding is currently at the state planning stages and 
will not have any further information available until at least august when the state has finalized 
plans. 

Brett mentioned he has found multiple companies that can provide DC fast charge stations through 
onsite battery banks without the need for three phase power. Brett explained the modular design 
adds the benefits of being movable, easily setup in a day, and allows for more diverse location 
possibilities.

Community Power:

Sue will be attending a meeting with the PUC where they will be discussing the allowance of 
community power projects for individual municipalities.

Sue asked the commission if she should put the Energy commission on the service list of dockets DE 
21-142, DE 21-136, DE 21-141, and DE 21-143 that will provide the board with automatic email 
updates to any pending changes to those dockets that reference community power projects. Brett 
suggested that it would be a good idea in order to stay more informed and up to date, and that we 
can always unsubscribe if it becomes an avalanche of information. Adam agreed. Sue will add the 
commission to the service list.

Weatherization Project:

Brett reiterated that no new available funding has been granted or replenished by the state.

Brett suggested removing one of the July meetings due to the fact that most state funding projects 
are on hold.

Sue made a motion to cancel the July 14th meeting, Adam Seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Sue motioned to adjourn, Adam Seconded.

Meeting adjourned at 6:37PM

Respectfully submitted,

Adam Charrette


